
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 
 

 

Saint Mary MacKillop said,                                                                                                               
“Never See a Need Without Doing Something About It !”                                                               

At St Joseph’s We: Need to have a Positive Attitude                                                                       
 Need to be Aware and Need to Take Action.                                                                                                

          Our next fortnight’s Triple A Social Skill is Manners                                         
  Our focus within the three areas are as follows                                                                

Attitude : Being Polite                                                                                                                   
Awareness : Knowing Good Manners                                                                                                                         

Action : Using Good Manners eg Please / Thank You 

Newsletter—Week 4 of Term 1, February 17th 2022 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends 
*We are up and running with a brilliant start to the New School Year! The kids have settled beautifully, I 
thank our amazing staff for their work in knowing the children so well and being ready to work with and 
cater for their needs. I hope you took advantage of the opportunity to catch up with your child/ren’s 
teacher/s this week to get the year rolling.  
*I’d like to think we have established a pattern around COVID cases within our school. Positive tests are 
minimal both in staff and student ranks. We continue to maintain our current regime of practices around 
school access, masks and classroom hygiene until the end of next week. We await further government 
directions. 
*We celebrated our Beginning of Year and welcomed our Year 6 Leaders at Monday morning’s liturgy. Our 
Year 6s are pictured below along with our four Captains.  
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                         
  
 

         ST. JOSEPH’S SCHOOL 
               16 Tocumwal Rd, Numurkah, 3636. 
                           Phone: 03 5862 1804 
                             Fax: 03 5862 2768 
          E-mail: parnel@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au  
         Website : www3.sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au 
 

FUN RUN – Sunday, March 6. Regos Now Open 
Go to this link for on-line registration  

https://bit.ly/SJFunRun22 
 

 

  

mailto:parnel@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au
mailto:parne@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au%20%0d%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20Website
https://bit.ly/SJFunRun22?fbclid=IwAR2tdNQubGKoqKdj8ehl1oBGnEx7R0C3_aAhYjoPnrR8e9viBZfgFx4XClA
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PRIVACY POLICY 
For access please visit our website.  www.sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au 
SCHOOL FEES: 
If any family would like to commence having their fees directly debited fortnightly or monthly this can be done at any 
time! 
Next Fortnightly Debits:  25th Feb & 11th March.  
Monthly Debits 18th of each month. 
If you have unexpected circumstances for the fortnight or month and need to stop a Direct Debit please note they are 
processed two days before the due date and so you will need to contact us prior to that, to put a stop on them. 

Afternoon  Assembly :  Monday at 2:45 
Mon 21st Feb: Leaders – Cadell, Charlotte & Harrison B; Class – Middle N&O  
Mon 28th Feb: Leaders – Jamieson, Mia W & Zac; Class – Middle H & M                       

COVID Assembly 
*Only children involved will attend 
*Only families of those involved are invited to attend  
*Assemblies are Live Streamed for you all at this address : 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCChZRa2nKzF_2muZtn1eJqg                             
         

  
  

  
  

   
  

         Live Life To The Fullest In Christ 
  

                 Paul Arnel 

Office News 

   School Fees 
Our school relies upon the contributions of families to continue to improve the Quality of 
Living and Learning for your children. We also ensure all families have access to our school 
and support those experiencing difficulty. Please call in or catch up with Gayle or myself if we 
can help you.  

                                                          Car Park Drop Off and Pick Up Procedures                                                       
Morning Routine  
Drop Off Options *** Car Park - Park in the Middle and bring your child/ren in to class   OR                          
   *** Use a Kiss and Drop Zone – Front of school or Bus Lane in the Church Car Park                                                                       
   Please do not drop off or park in the bus space in the mornings.                                                   
 
Afternoon Routine  
Pick Up Options          *** Car Park - Park in the Middle and come to collect your child/ren.  

Kids are not to walk into the Car Park unescorted.  (Do not park in Bus Lane) 
*** Park on the Street  
School side – all spaces available as Bus Bay applies to morning only  
Far side - Use the children’s crossing. Not doing this tells all children that this is ok!  
It is not ok!!!         

 

                             Dates To Remember                                                   
Wednesday, March 23       Advisory Council Meeting 
Sunday March 6         FUN RUN      
Monday March 14       Labour Day Holiday  
Tues & Wed, March 15&16 Healthy Harold (Life Education) 
 
                  
   

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCChZRa2nKzF_2muZtn1eJqg
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If you are paying your fees in full, yearly fees are due by 11th March 2022. 
EFTPOS  and CENTREPAY are now a payment option.  Please enquire at the office.   

 
St Joseph’s School App. Click the link on the school website to download the App via 
Google Play or the App store. You can use this to access newsletters. Notifications are 
sent via this app regarding Sports Days, Special events etc.  Please make sure you turn 
notifications on once downloaded. 

UPDATE YOUR DETAILS 

If you have moved address, changed your occupation or any other details, 
please contact our office by Monday 21st February. We need the correct 
information as the funding we receive from the government is based on these 
details. 

If you are eligible for the Camp Sports Excursion Fund (CSEF) please complete an application & hand into the office. 
(healthcare card required). If you applied last year and your circumstances haven’t changed, eg number of children 
attending school is the same, then you don’t need to complete the application again.  
If you have any queries or concerns about your payment commitments please do not hesitate to come in and speak to 
Paul.  If you are wanting to amend your payment options please do so ASAP.   
 
 The Term Planner can be viewed from the school website under news & events \ newsletters 
                         If you have any queries, please ring Gayle or Donna at the office on 5862 1804 
 
 
 
 
Welcome to a fun-filled year of living and learning in Prep! We have 
had a fabulous start and all children have settled in well. They are 
building relationships with each other and their teachers and are 
becoming more confident in their new learning environment. The days 
are warm and by the afternoon we are all ready for a rest, teachers too!  
 
Seesaw  
We hope you are enjoying being part of our classroom through the 
Seesaw App. Seesaw is a communication tool used to strengthen the 
relationship between home and school by sharing photos and important 
announcements with you. If you have not joined, please 
come and see us and we will help you do so!  
 
Literacy  
The children have taken home their first lot of readers this 
week! We ask that you read with your child each night to 
develop confidence, accuracy, fluency and expression, as 
well as a love of reading. We encourage you to ask 
questions before, during and after reading to ensure that 
they understand what they have read. A parent / carer 
signature is required each night, as returning Reading 
Diaries each morning to the teacher is an important part of 
the morning routine, as well as monitoring student progress.  
 

Preps 
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We have also introduced a SMART Spelling book that involves reading the sentence of the week, sounding 
out of the focus word using fingers and then the spelling of that word. Children are to practice these words at 
home with a parent / carer each day of the week to assist with their spelling development. It is also 
beneficial for children to regularly revise words they have previously learnt. This spelling approach allows 
us to cover more sounds and common words in a year, in a meaningful context. If you are unsure how to use 
this book, please contact us.   
 

Numeracy  
In Numeracy, we have been 
counting every day! Whether 
counting to make sure we are all 
in line, or singing and acting out 
songs, everyone has a go and has 
fun. We are using lots of different 
objects to count like counters, 
blocks and teddies. Next week we 
will begin exploring patterns and 
shapes.  

Religion  
In Religion, we are learning about our uniqueness, what makes us special, and to thank God for the life 
given to each of us. We are doing this through reflection, stories, role plays and singing songs.  
 
Inquiry  
In Inquiry, we have been setting rules in our classroom and discussing appropriate behaviours. We are also 
learning about how and who we should ask for help from in our school.  

Specialist & Sports Uniform  
We are enjoying our specialist classes (Art and Library) each Tuesday. We remind all children to bring back 
their library books on this day. We also ask that the children come dressed in their sports uniform each 
Tuesday and Friday. 
 
We look forward to closely working with you this year to build a happy learning environment for our 
children.  
 
The Prep Team,  
Dave, Rach, Tim & Jane.  
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Welcome back everyone!  
As a Junior Team we would like to welcome everyone back to school 
as we start our year of Living and Learning.  We are pleased to be back 
in the classroom and beginning 2022 together. We congratulate all 
students on the responsible and positive manner in which they have 
returned to school.   
 
Writing 
For the last three weeks we have been focusing on Recount Writing. 
We enjoyed hearing all about students' adventures with their families 
over the break in their weekend recounts and we have been 
encouraging students to sequence their writing in the order that things happen. Also it has been great to see 
students using connective and transitional language.       
 
Readers 
We ask that all students please read to an adult every night. Once completed please write the title and a 
small comment in their reader diary. Students will also be required to read every morning when they arrive 
at school before they go outside to play. 
 
SMART Spelling 
As a part of our school wide SMART Spelling program we have one 
spelling sound per week. On a Monday students will be introduced to 
our new sound and each day they will complete spelling activities that 
aim to improve their sound knowledge and allow students to learn 
their words for that particular week. 
A SMART Spelling homework book will be sent home each Monday. 
Students are encouraged to practise their words on a minimum of two 
nights by saying the word, sounding it out and writing it. We ask that 
this homework book returns to school every Friday. 
 
Our Shared Experience for the sound /y/ as in ‘fly”. 
  

Numeracy 
Our students in Yr 1-2 have had a fantastic start to 
Math tasks over the last couple of weeks. We have 
been focusing on Place Value which involves 
students learning and understanding the value of 
digits within a number.  
 
Religion 
Our return to school topic has been “Creation”. 
Students have been focusing on exploring the 
wonders of creation and growing in appreciation of 
the wonder of our Creator God. Our next topic is 
the season of Lent. We encourage children to live 
out ways to be like Jesus. 

 

 

Juniors 
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Inquiry  
This term in Inquiry we are investigating the unit 'Conditions of Harmony’. Students will be encouraged to 
learn and explore the different ways in which others learn, how to cooperate with others and what helps 
individuals to do their best learning. Next week we will be moving onto ‘Growing Older & Wiser’. We will 
investigate healthy eating, emotions and friendships.  
 
Specialist  
Students have specialist classes on Wednesdays. The 
children need to continue to wear their sports uniform 
every Wednesday and Friday. They also need to bring their 
Library bag each Wednesday.  
 
Weeks 1-5  (Wednesday) 
Junior West:   LOTE/ART 
Junior East: PE/LIBRARY 
 
Please send us a message on SeeSaw if you have any 
questions or concerns regarding your child.  
 
Jordyn, Tan, Joanie, Sara, Ally, Bern, Georgia and Elli.  
 
 
 

We hope that everyone has had a safe 
and enjoyable holiday and are ready for a new school year.  
We have started with a BANG! - A great effort by all the Middle School students at our annual Swimming 
Carnival!!  
As Mr Arnel says...."it doesn't matter if you are a fish or a brick, have a go and try your best" This attitude 
was certainly on display by all of our students!!  
Over the next few weeks your child will be settling into learning and social routines.  
We will be working hard on establishing organisation, routines, expectations and creating a positive 
learning environment that will provide us with many opportunities to learn and grow together.  
In theses early weeks of Term One, we work particularly hard on setting our expectations and standards, with 
a real focus on the values of St Mary MacKillop, which guide us in all aspects of our daily lives; 
 

“NEVER SEE A NEED WITHOUT DOING SOMETHING ABOUT IT” 
At St Joseph’s we…  

Need to have a Positive Attitude. 
Need to be Active 

Need to take Action. 

Middles 
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We ask that parents / carers support us and their child’s development by keeping well informed of school 
events via notes, emails, SeeSaw App, newsletters and PAM (Parent Access Module). These are important 
means of communication between the school and home! 
If your child is absent from school for any reason, we require communication from parent / guardian, via the 
PAM platform.  
Supervision of the school day begins from 8:30am. The school day officially begins at 8:55am. If your 
child arrives at school after this starting time, please sign in at the school office.  
Children need to bring a drink bottle to school each day and a piece of fresh fruit each day. “Fruit break” 
is at around 10 o’clock each day to help students get through the morning period, fuel their brain for further  
learning and promote healthy eating habits.  

SPECIALIST TIMETABLE 
Weeks 1 - 5  Weeks 6 - 11  

Tuesday 
Middle South -  Art & LOTE. 
Middle North - PE & Library. 

Tuesday 
Middle South -  PE & Library. 
Middle North - Art & LOTE. 

Thursday - Middle North - Music 
Friday - Middle South -  PE. 

Thursday - Middle South - Music. 
Friday - Middle North -  PE. 

 
***ALL STUDENTS ARE PERMITTED TO WEAR SPORTS UNIFORM ON  

TUESDAYS & FRIDAYS*** 
Homework Routine.  
Reading - Students should read for 15 - 20 minutes each night to develop confidence, accuracy, fluency, 
expression and use of reading and literacy strategies. Home reading is also vital in helping students to build 
vocabulary and comprehension. A parent / carer signature is required each night, as returning Student 
Diaries each morning to the teacher is an important part of the morning routine, as well as monitoring 
student progress. 
 
Spelling - At St Joseph’s we have a P-6 focus on spelling using the SMART Spelling Program. Students 
will have a list of spelling words to learn each week, which will focus on a particular sound. Students are 
encouraged to spend time practising these words at home and completing their tasks, to assist with their 
spelling development. It is also beneficial for students to regularly revise words they have previously 
learnt.  
 
Maths - There are a number of ways that you can help and assist with your child’s learning at home. Your 
child can practise counting in patterns, using Lego to count various collections, playing board games, cutting 
and sorting food into equal groups or portions etc. Promoting a positive experience will help your child to 
develop confidence and build on their strategies.  
 
To encourage St Joseph’s strong culture of ongoing communication between home and school we encourage 
parents to contact their child’s teacher. We have found an email to be an effective and convenient way of 
touching base. Below are details of the Middle School teachers email addresses:  
Mark Harmer: mharmer@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au  
Ebony Morrision: emiechel@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au 
Virginia Hughes: vwest@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au 
Kelly Newman: knewman@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au  
Makayla O’Callaghan: mocallaghan@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au  
Deb Cairns: dc@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au  
 
Mark, Ebony, Virginia, Kelly, Makayla, Deb, Amanda & Clayton 

mailto:mharmer@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au
mailto:emiechel@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au
mailto:vwest@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au
mailto:knewman@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au
mailto:mocallaghan@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au
mailto:dc@sjnumurkah.catholic.edu.au
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Welcome 
To begin we would like to extend a warm welcome back to all Year Five and Six students and we 
congratulate all of you on the settled manner in which you have begun the School year.  

“We are the standard!” 
We regard all of the students in our Senior School as leaders of St Joseph’s and therefore we begin our year 
with the expectation that our students set the standard regarding their behaviour and attitude towards others 
and their schoolwork. We trust that all of our students will rise to the challenge of being a Senior School 
student. 
No responsibilities come without reward, and that is true for the Senior School as well. A sneak peek of 
some things we look forward to this year are: Murray Life excursion, Winter Sports, A3, Production, Inquiry 
Projects, Senior Camp and many more.  
 
Swimming Program and Carnival 
Our swimming carnival went off without a hitch this year! The team 
spirit and level of participation from all of our students was fantastic. As 
Mr A says, “It doesn’t matter how well you can swim, as long as you 
give it your best”, and our senior students really set the standard for the 
rest of the school on how well they took part on the day.  

 
Murray Life Excursion 
Please ensure you have given permission on PAM for your child to 
attend our excursion this Friday. We look forward to a great 
adventurous day out together.  
Please be at school by 8:00am, meeting on the basketball court.  
 
Students need to wear sports uniforms.  
 
Students will need to bring the following:  fruit snack, recess and lunch, water bottle, change of clothes, 
swimmers / bathers, runners/sneakers (back up pair if available), sunscreen, school hat, insect repellent, 
(asthma puffer if required).  
 
Opening Year Mass and Year 6 Leadership 
On Monday, we celebrated our wonderful Grade 6 students at our Opening Liturgy. All Grade 6 students 
received a personalised School Leader polo shirt.   
We congratulate our 2022 School Captains; 

Mathilda Trimble 
Audrey Lukies 

Molly O’Callaghan 
Cadell Black 

 

Seniors 
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Alongside our School Captains, we congratulate our Area Leaders:  

Sports Leaders; Chase Rodda and Jack Keane 
Triple A Leaders; Xavier Prior and Jamieson Shelton 

I.T Leaders; Daniel Schreenan and Samuel Brown 
Fire Carriers; Sienna Lawless and Peter Bau 

Sustainability Leaders; Charlotte Hall and Sol Frost 
 
The 2022 Line Up 
Senior S -  Mr Adam Stirton remains as one of our classroom teachers and also retains his role as unit 
leader.  
Senior B - Mr Liam Booth returns to our Senior School as one of our classroom teachers this year.  
Senior K/I - Mrs Loreena Keane also returns to our Senior School and this year she is in the classroom 
Monday - Thursday with Mr Dom Izzard teaching Friday.  
Senior T - This year we give a special welcome to Mr Jeremy Tyndall as one of our new classroom 
teachers.  
Specialist Support - Sue Blizzard continues her role as MacqLit coordinator supporting students with 
particular literacy needs.  
Learning Support Officers - Karlene Bethell joins our team, working with students who need support. Ray 
Goldsack also continues his work in Maths, Literacy and ICT support for the school. 
 
Specialist Updates 
During Term 1, students will be having Specialists on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. This means that students 
will be able to wear their Sports Uniform these days. They can also wear sports uniforms on Friday.  
 
We look forward to an exciting, productive and fun year of Living and Learning in our Senior School in 
2022. 
Thank you,  
Senior School Staff 
Adam, Liam, Loreena, Dom, Jeremy, Karlene, Sue and Ray. 
 
 
 
In Art our whole school focus has been Kindness! 
“Kindness comes in many forms but always from the 
heart!” 
Pop artist Keith Haring inspired our seniors art creating 
figures holding a heart!  
 
These senior artists looked at artist Jim Dine to create their 
colourful painted hearts. 
 
Our middles showed great creativity use wool and pva glue 
to make their “squiggly “hearts inspired by artist Jim Dine. 
 
Our junior artists have created magic oil 
pastel paintings!!! 
 
Fantastic art by out Preps using oil pastels 
and water paints.  
 
 

Art 
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Swimming Carnival 2022 
 
We were greeted with perfect conditions to conduct our Swim Carnival on 
Friday and after many lost opportunities due to COVID, it was so nice to see 
the students get the Year underway with an important Sporting event. 
 
All Middle and Senior students had trialled earlier in the week to determine 
their events and were allocated into 56 Heats across the 4 strokes and age 
groups.  
The day had a relaxed feel and the students’ enjoyment was obvious to see, 
regardless of their swimming ability.  
The Carnival concluded with an open freestyle relay that saw the fastest 
three swimmers for each house battle against each other. In an exciting race, 
the girls from McCarthy were able to hang on for a well-deserved victory. 
Once again, there were some notable individual performances, and a school 

team has been selected to compete in the 
Division Championships in Shepparton on 
Friday 25t

 

h February.  
 
Thank-you to the many parents and family 
members who were present to offer support and 
encouragement to their children. Your presence 
is much appreciated. 
And to the staff at St. Joseph’s and the 11 
volunteers from St. Mary’s, well done on fulfilling your roles tirelessly to ensure 
a smooth and successful Carnival once again. 

 
1st Cremin 176 2nd McCarthy  175  3rd O’Connor 170 4th Rohan 160 
 

Divisional Swimming Team – 2022 
Georgia ROBERTSON 11 Girls  Freestyle, Backstroke & Relay 
Summa NEYLAND  11  Girls  Freestyle, Butterfly & Relay 
Poppy DOBSON  11  Girls  Backstroke & Relay 
Matilda RUSCOE  9/10  Girls  Freestyle, Backstroke & Relay  
Jack KEANE   11 Boys  Freestyle & Backstroke 
Samuel BROWN  12  Boys  Freestyle & Breastroke. 

Sports 
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We wish them well for Friday 25th February as they attempt to qualify for the Zone Championships. 
Shane Merkel  
P.E. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sen S    Zeph Rossborough 
For his wonderful start to living and learning at 
St. Joseph’s! It is a pleasure having you in our 
class.  

Seb Garner 
For his excellent commitment to his home reading 
and bringing his diary every day! Awesome work 
Seb! 

Sen B    Olivia Ponting  
For a great start to life at St. Joseph’s! It’s 
wonderful to see you giving everything a go! 

Harry Oswald 
For his fantastic efforts at the Swimming Sports 
on Friday. Well done Harry! 

Sen K    Justin Hendy  
For his positive attitude towards swimming 
practice and giving everything a go. 

Bailey Power 
For his fantastic start to his time at St. Joseph’s. 
It’s wonderful to witness your open and positive 
attitude. Keep it up! 

Sen T    Georgia Robertson  
For her fantastic approach to week one and her 
constant positive attitude. 

Daniel Schreenan 
For his enthusiasm towards his school work and 
wonderful behaviour. 

 
 

Mid H    Lenny Keane 
For a wonderful start to 2022! Leading by 
example and being responsible.  

Steele Rosemeier 
For a holiday recount full of description, detail 
and excitement! 

Mid M   Sophia McPherson 
For always contributing to class discussions and 
setting the example for her peers. 

Dustin Stell  
For his amazing efforts at the swimming sports! 
Well done Dustin. 

Mid N   Blake Button  
For starting his living and learning at St Joseph’s 
with a positive attitude and a smile. Welcome 
Blake.  

Aiden Power  
Starting his living and learning at St Joseph’s 
with a positive attitude and a smile. Welcome 
Aiden. 

Mid O     Tully Hojnacki  
For starting his living and learning at St Joseph’s 
with a positive attitude and a smile. Welcome 
Tully.  

Logan Jasper  
For his commitment to daily reading and bringing 
his diary every day. 

Jun S     Ryan Feltham  
For returning to school with a happy and positive 
attitude. Fantastic start Ryan, keep it up! 

Student of  the Week 
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Charlotte McPherson 

For taking on the challenges and responsibilities 
of Grade 1. Fantastic start Char! 

Jun N    Archer Harbor  
For making a fantastic start to Grade One and 
showing an openness to learn new things and 
work independently.    

Lola Feldtman  
For being a responsible member of our class and 
showing friendship to others 

Jun A    Talia Agnew 
For adjusting well to her new learning area and 
showing kindness to others. 

Myah Shelton  
For being a leader in our classroom and showing 
kindness to others. 

Jun W    Owen Chmiel  
For being a kind and helpful class member who 
has been helping others settle into our classroom. 
Thank you Owen. 

Kade Brennan  
For his wonderful recount writing especially his 
sensational sizzling starts! Well done Kade. 

Prep M    August Alston  
For making a fantastic start to Prep and sharing 
his wonderful ideas with the class.  

Ayla Ricardo 
For her positive attitude toward school and 
always having a smile on her face. Fantastic Ayla! 

Prep J   Brydie Lawless  
For making a wonderful start to school and for 
being brave when in the playground. Excellent 
Brydie! 

Harry Handford  
For making a fantastic start to school and for 
giving your best effort! Awesome Harry! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

This is awarded to students in each class who  
display excellence in the Triple A Social Skill that 
we focus on each week. At St Joseph’s we need to 
have a positive Attitude, need to have Awareness 
& need to take Action. 
 
Congratulations to the following students who 
received this social skill award in Week 3 
Manners:  
Nash John, Elijah Watson, Jack Robertson, 
Patrick Edis, Louie O’Callaghan, Alexander 
McLeod, Mia Muller, Isabella Brassil, Joshua 
Alexander, Ishaan Maharaj, Mason Alexander, 
Konnar Stell, Kate Dyson and Ivy O’Dwyer. 
 
Congratulations to the following students who 
received this social skill award in Week 4 
Manners:  
Eden Feltham, Ollie Mason, Sienna Mulcahy, 
Charity-Lee Cameron, Ben Hubbard, Wil 
Foulstone, Eric Alexander, Mya Wayman, Everly 
Smyth, Hazel Alston, Cohen Burrows, Jack Keane, 
Peter Bau and Mathilda Trimble. 
 
 
 
 
Please note the new canteen roster is now 
attached & we will start with the new roster on 
Friday 18th February. 
Also we will still need volunteers, please let 
Marcella know if you are able to help out by 
contacting the school on 5862 1804. 
February 

18th  Volunteer 

21st Volunteer 

22nd Volunteer  

23rd Volunteer 

24th Rachel Robertson 

25th Kim Thompson 

28th Volunteer 

Canteen 

Triple A Social Skill Award 
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March  

1st Kirsty O’Meara 

2nd Volunteer 

3rd Sarah Burkitt 

4th Sheree Lawless 

7th  Volunteer 

8th Volunteer 

9th Sarah Trimble 

10th Volunteer 

11th Kim McPherson 

14th Labour Day 

15th Volunteer 

16th Volunteer 

17th Julia Campbell 

18th Volunteer 

If you are unable to attend on your day, can you  
please arrange a swap with someone else or as last 
resort let Marcella know in advance, so she is 
aware that she has no helper that day. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Community Notices 

A note of encouragement. 
  
To our dear friends in the St Joseph’s school community; 
teachers, support staff, volunteers, parents and extended 
families. We want to acknowledge your strength and the 
resilience you have all demonstrated as you navigated the 
impact of the pandemic these past two years. You are woven 
into the fabric of our parish from generation to generation and 
we witnessed how you all leaned into new ways of teaching, 
learning and supporting each other. We shared your experiences 
and were inspired by your determination to remain close and 
continue to flourish in the face of so many challenges. Mary 
MacKillop urges us to “Work with constancy and courage” and 
you are truly an example of a community who does this. As the 
landscape of 2022 reveals itself to us all, we will keep you in 
our thoughts and prayers.  
 
Parish of Numurkah Advisory Committee. 
  
St John’s Parish Mass Times: 
Numurkah  Sunday  10.30am 
Nathalia  Sunday  9am 
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